REPORT OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE ANC 6A

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT & ZONING COMMITTEE AND 

TRANSPORATION & PUBLIC SPACE COMMITTEE 

July 16, 2008
 

Present: Commissioner Bill Schulteiss 

Economic Development & Zoning Committee members: Drew Ronneberg (committee chair), Annie Swingen, Jeff Fletcher, Barbara Halleck

Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting.

Community Comments

None 

Status Reports 

3. Vacant properties report: The Economic Development & Zoning Committee is recruiting for someone to take over vacant properties activities for the committee

4. Historic district expansion: Rosedale neighborhood has been surveyed and the surveys have been handed over to the historic architecture firm (Traceries). We are in the phase of gathering information to propose making the Rosedale neighborhood a historic district; this is all volunteer-driven.  This will be a big issue for the neighborhood over the next few years.

5. Condo conversions and warranties: no report

Old Business

Motions

1400 Maryland Avenue, N.E. – BZA #17825: The committees voted unanimously in favor the following motion regarding 1400 Maryland Avenue, N.E. – BZA #17825:
1. That ANC 6(A) send a letter to the BZA opposing the special exception request for the gas station/convenience mart at 1400 Maryland Ave. NE because the project toes not meet the parking requirements under Title 11, Chapter 7, Section 706.6 of the DC Municipal Regulations; and

2. If the special exception is approved, please impose the desingn restrictions noted previously:

a.
No parking allowed on public space

b.
Only one curb cut per street

c.
No signs on public space

d.
No canopies, pumps, or gas distribution equipment on public space

e.
Easement of public space for access to the properly be limited in width to 15’

f.
Landscape public space excluding driveway to provide screening

g.
Market rate rent to be paid to Washington, DC government for use of public space

h.
Gasoline containment/spill capture facilities and equipment be located on applicant’s property

i.
Driveway access into the property be curbed to prevent vehicular access to the public space.

Discussion on the order of permits from city agencies: 

Currently permit applicants are asked to get Historic Preservation approval before zoning relief or public space permits. The Commission has asked the ED&Z committee to look into the question about whether it would be preferable to make the historic preservation permits come last in the process.

Annie Swingen researched the permitting processes for other historical neighborhoods in Boston, Baltimore, and Philadelphia. All three cities require that zoning and permit issues be resolved before the local historic commission reviews the plans.  We believe that the current system in Washington, DC would be improved by a change in the order of review.  Putting the public space and zoning issues ahead of the historic review would give HPRB the ability to review the project in total in making their decision.

Motion

The ED&Z Committee unanimously move that the ANC send a letter to the Mayor and City Councel recommending that the city restructure its permitting process to require reviews/approvals be completed in this order:

1. Public space

2. BZA

3. Historic preservation

Next Meeting

Wednesday September 17, 2008

Sherwood Recreation Center (640 10thSt. NE)

2ndFloor Community Room

7:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m.

